


BARLING MAGNA PARISH COUNCIL


MINUTES OF THE WILDLIFE RESERVE COMMITTEE meeting held on Monday 8 March 2021 by online conferencing, under s78 of The Coronavirus Act 2020.

Present:	Councillors Cohen, Gardiner, McKillop and Steptoe. 

In attendance:	Mr J Goodman and Mr P Shaw (volunteers) and M Power (Parish Clerk). 

MINUTES

1. The Chairman to declare the meeting open. 
The Chairman declared the meeting open at 7.00pm.  

2. To receive apologies for absence.
There had been no apologies received.

3. To receive Declarations of Interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct and with section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992.
a. No declarations were received.

4. To agree the Minutes of the Wildlife Reserve Committee held on 7 December 2020 
a. The minutes of the meeting held on 7 December 2020 were agreed as a correct record and approved.

5. The meeting will stand adjourned to permit Parishioners of Barling Magna to address the Committee on matters relating to the Wildlife Reserve 
a. There were none present. 

6. Volunteers’ matters 
a. The volunteers were currently very busy. The meadow had been reopened as the weather had improved.
b. A draft risk assessment for the locking/unlocking of the main gate to the Reserve, circulated to Members prior to the meeting, was approved. The head volunteer would provide the Clerk with contact numbers for the volunteers who opened and closed the gates.
c. The current lone-working policy would be updated to set out a process that the volunteers should follow when attending the site to open and close the gates. This would be considered at the next meeting of the Committee.
d. Bin emptying at the Reserve. Under the grounds maintenance contract, bins should be emptied weekly, which was not always the case. The need for additional bins was discussed. It was agreed that any new bins should be closed-topped; these could replace the two open-top bins at the Reserve. The Reserve had been very busy during the past 2-3 months, seeing an increase in visitors, numbering up to 50 people per day.
e. New Volunteers. A new volunteer, who was currently undertaking an ecological studies degree had joined the team. Her contact details would be given to the Clerk.

7. The following equipment requests would be made to Full Council: approximately £118 for two additional spades, pruning secateurs and material for boarding the smaller trailer; a replacement gas regulator and hose for the propane hob in the kitchen, at a cost of approximately £20.

8. Current Topics
a. Update on self-bonding gravel costs for the pathway in the Reserve. Assuming a need for 70 tonnes, a local company could supply self-bonding screed, at a cost of £5,648 plus VAT, including delivery. Three quotes would be needed and the availability of grants specifically for countryside improvements should be investigated.
b. Woodland Trust tree packs. A delivery of 420 saplings from the Woodland Trust was due to be delivered on 13 April. The volunteers had formed a work party to plant the trees as soon as possible after delivery, which was particularly important at this time of year. The planting would require the use of a greater volume of water than usual at this time of year.
c. Green Flag application for 2021/22. The application had been submitted; an inspection would take place during the course of the next few months.
d. Solar Panel at the Reserve. A solar panel would be useful for charging small electrical items/power tools and powering LED lighting in the buildings at the Reserve, as well as small security cameras on the bird boxes. The Panel could be placed on the roof of the container, rather than on the roof of the barn. A certified electrician would be needed to test the installation of the panel. It was agreed that the cost of the panel would remain within the £650 budget agreed by Council. The Clerk would liaise with Cllr Edmunds to source an electrician to certify the installation.
e. Review of Covid19 restrictions. The Rochford District Council Environmental Health team leader had inspected the site and reported that all provisions relating to Covid19 regulations at the Reserve were in order. The bird hide is currently closed.

9. The next meeting of the Committee
· Monday, 7 June 2021 was the next scheduled date.


10. Exchange of Information
a. The head volunteer advised that he had emphasised to the volunteers the importance to keeping to social distancing guidelines when working.


The Chair declared the meeting closed at 7.41 pm, thanking members and volunteers for their attendance.

*   *   *   *   *   *   *   *
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